
Acknowledgements 
First and foremost, we would like to thank Dr. Frank M. Davis, Dr. John C. Schneider, Dr. 

Norman C. Leppla and the other organizers of the International Insect Rearing Workshop 

(IIRW) held annually at Mississippi State University, USA, for encouraging us and supporting 

us to replicate their ground-breaking workshop here in South Africa.  

The workshop materials provided in the IIRW, scientific publications emanating from the IIRW, 

and the textbook Principles and Procedures for Rearing High Quality Insects, John C. 

Schneider (ed.) have proved invaluable in the planning of our South African workshop. 

A generous donation from CropLife and InteliGro helped to support the Happy Hours and 

social events. 

Thank you to all of the presenters of lectures and practicals who gave generously of their time 

and expertise to make this workshop a success. They are (in alphabetical order): 

 Dr. Maddie Barton – Stellenbosch University 

 Ms. Beverly Ellis – Stellenbosch University 

 Ms. Denise Gillespie – South African Sugarcane Research Institute 

 Dr. Justin Hatting – Agricultural Research Council 

 Mr. Olaf Jebens – AgriProtein 

 Dr. Minette Karsten – Stellenbosch University 

 Dr. Norman Leppla – University of Florida, USA 

 Prof. J.J. Pieterse – Nelson Mandela Metropolitan University 

 Prof. John Terblanche – Stellenbosch University 

 Mr. Paul Watson – Agriprotein 

 Mr. Michael Woods – Stellenbosch University 

Thank you to Nando Baard at Fruitfly Africa, Sisanda Nuse at the Environmental Management 

Department of City of Cape Town, and their teams, for providing tours of their insect rearing 

facilities and sharing their valuable knowledge and experience. 

Finally, thanks to all of those who helped with the logistics and organization of this workshop: 

Dr. Minette Karsten for valuable advice and suggestions; Mr. Marcé Doubell and Ms. Thabu 

Mugala for assistance with logistics; Ms. Marlene Isaacks, Ms. Celeste Mockey, Ms. Monean 

Jacobs, Mr. Riaan Keown, Mr. Donovan Adams, and Ms. Feriesa September for administrative 

support. Prof. Danie Brink, Dean of Faculty of AgriScience, and Prof. Karen Esler, Head of 

Department of Department of Conservation Ecology and Entomology, enabled this workshop 

to take place. 

 

 

 

With best wishes, 

Dr. Corinna S. Bazelet – IPM Initiative, Dept of Conservation Ecology and Entomology, 

Stellenbosch University – cbazelet@sun.ac.za – workshop logistical coordinator 

On behalf of workshop organizers:  

Prof. Des Conlong – South African Sugarcane Research Institute and Dept of Conservation 

Ecology and Entomology, Stellenbosch University – des.conlong@sugar.org.za 

Dr. Elsje Pieterse – Dept of Animal Science, Stellenbosch University – elsjep@sun.ac.za  

mailto:cbazelet@sun.ac.za
mailto:des.conlong@sugar.org.za
mailto:elsjep@sun.ac.za

